Town of Colrain Select Board Meeting 55 Main Road/Town Office Building 7:00 P.M.

MINUTES OF October 16, 2017

Present: Mark Thibodeau, Jack Cavolick, Eileen Sauvageau

Others Present Colleen Worden Office Clerk, Kevin Fox – Town Coordinator and Nick Anzuoni

Meeting was called to order by Chairman Mark Thibodeau at 5:30 PM.

New Business

Village Center Intersection Traffic Pattern and By-Pass Closure:

Mark Thibodeau has had some requests from local truck drivers to have the road in front of 3 Main road reopened to truck traffic. Kevin asked Fire Chief Nick Anzuoni to attend the meeting for his opinion on the situation. Nick explained that he has spoken to town counsel and was advised not to open the road due to the liability issue. Discussion ensued. Nick stated that he would speak with Highway Superintendent Scott Sullivan, and Police Chief Lannon to see if there was any safe way to open the road back up.

Request for support of a Valley Mosquito Control District:

Discussion ensued. No action taken.

Lt. Governors Visit:

Lt. Governor Karen Polito will be here tomorrow to attend the Westfield Gas and Electric meeting.

Highway Garage Up-date:

Kevin stated that almost all of the concrete has been poured, the project is on budget and it still looks like it will be done by December.

Massworks Grant/Small Bridge Grant:

Eileen Sauvageau accepted the Massworks Grant that was awarded to the town to help in the replacement of the Call Road Bridge and the Tisdale brook bridge on Adamsville road at a ceremony in Boston. Kevin advised the board that the engineering/design work for the Adamsville Rd. Bridge is underway and BSC Inc. has been out several times.

MOVED: Eileen Sauvageau moved to adjourn the meeting. Meeting closed at 6:50.

Respectfully submitted,	Accepted by the Board of Selectmen
Colleen Worden Office Clerk	Eileen Sauvageau
	Mark Thibodeau-Chairman
	Jack Cavolick